
From: Supervisor Gorell
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Fwd: Support for Item 73: Funding for Conejo Community Outreach
Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 3:33:56 PM
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From: Cherise Alvarez <calvarez@amigobaby.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 3:11:09 PM
To: LaVere, Matt <Matt.LaVere@ventura.org>; Long, Kelly <Kelly.Long@ventura.org>; Supervisor
Gorell <SupervisorGorell@ventura.org>; Supervisor Parvin <Supervisor.Parvin@ventura.org>; Lopez,
Vianey <Vianey.Lopez@ventura.org>
Subject: Support for Item 73: Funding for Conejo Community Outreach
 
WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or
forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Hello, my name is Cherise Alvarez a senior early interventionist in Ventura County. I have serviced
low income families in this county for 12 years and this resource for our families has made one of
the biggest impacts thus far. Families have been able to provide new opportunities for their young
ones, pay for additional services that are not covered under insurance, purchase educational toys that
are used in therapy and overall it has reduced stress in the home. Please continue to support item 73
as it has changed the outcome of multiple families and lives.

Sent from my iPhone
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